
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 13th June 2025 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents and Carers 

What an action-packed week we've had – full of laughter, splashes, and unforgettable memories! 

Key Stage 2 had an incredible day at the Wake Park, and it was nothing short of amazing! From 
tackling giant inflatable obstacles on the water to slipping, sliding, and diving in with friends, the 
fun was non-stop. Don’t forget to look at the photos on facebook, they really do capture the  
excitement 

Class 1 also had a fantastic adventure at the Mole Resort. Even though the weather wasn’t on 
our side, nothing could dampen the fun! Thanks to a quick change in plans, the children took part 
in some brilliant indoor activities that kept everyone happy and engaged. There was so much  
excitement and enthusiasm – rain or shine, the smiles were there! 

A huge thank you to our wonderful staff who made these trips possible. Here’s to many more  
adventures to come! 

Thank you to all who came to the family fun day, we raise approximately £1200 which is brilliant 
and goes back into our fundraising pot which supports trips and residentials throughout the year. 

Have a wonderful weekend! 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 16TH JUNE 2025 

Saturday 14th June 
 Deadline for booking before school club on the gateway for w/c  

23rd June 

Monday 15th June 

 School door opens at 8:45am and will shut promptly at 8:55am so that 

children are in class ready to start their  

learning at 9am, late arrivals will need to be signed in, in the  

admin office 

 Onsite AM—Mrs Rowcliffe 

 Onsite PM—Subject leader from Winkleigh 

 PE Kit today: Class 1 & Class 2 

Tuesday 16th June 
 Onsite AM—Mrs Fenemore / Mrs Manning  

 Onsite PM—Mrs Rowcliffe 

Wednesday 17th June 

 Year 6—-London Residential 

 Onsite PM—Mrs Manning  

 PE kit today: Class 2 

 3.30pm-5.00pm—Gardening Club 

Thursday 18th June 

 Year 6—-London Residential 

 Onsite AM—Mrs Fenemore & Mrs Manning 

 Onsite all day—Mrs Stapley 

Friday 19th June 

 Year 6—-London Residential 

 PE Kit today: Class 1 

 Forest School—Whole School  

Saturday 20th June 
 Deadline for booking before school club on the gateway for w/c  

30th June 

Emails sent this week: Key Stage 2 Wake Park—Tuesday 10th June 2025, Year 6– London Residential, SOE3 Forms Class 1 Mole  

Resort, HAF Programme, SOE3 Form Y|ear 3 Climbing and Camping Residential, Forest School tomorrow. 



 

 

Preschool - Mrs Stapley  

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

This week in the Preschool, we've been diving deep into the ocean to learn all about sharks! 
The children were fascinated to discover that not all sharks are scary – some are gentle  
giants like the whale shark! 

Through stories, songs, crafts, and sensory play, we explored the amazing world of these  
incredible sea creatures. We have enjoyed the text 'Shark in the park' by Nick Sharratt and 
singing and dancing to our favorite ocean-themed songs 'Baby Shark' 

The children have also been busy preparing their Father's day gifts ready to share with you 
on Sunday.  

Below is a rhyme we have been enjoying.  

Have a wonderful weekend. Mrs Tammie, Mrs Stapley, Mrs Slade and Mrs Gibson  

Five little fishes swimming in the sea,  

Teasing Mr. Shark, "You can't catch me!"  

Along comes Mr. Shark, quiet as can be...  

And SNAP! That fish is history! 

(Repeat with 4, 3, 2, 1...) 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

This week we have been continuing with our Curious Quest involving ‘The Colour Monster’ 
and the children have helped motivate and cheer up the faithful friends who were feeling 
gloomy at the ‘pond of despond’. 

Reception have been learning about sharing in maths and the importance of making it fair and 
having equal amounts. They created a teddy’s bear picnic ensuring that all the bears had 
equal amounts of food. 

The rest of class one have finished their unit on money and Year 1 have become very  
proficient at reading the coins and understanding their values. While Year 2 are also  
becoming just as proficient at adding coins of differing denominations and finding change. 

In DT this week, the children have been designing a healthy picnic sandwich and learning 
about different food groups. They have been learning about why we need to incorporate these 
into our diet. Hopefully, they will take this knowledge forward when creating a recipe and  
making their final sandwich. 

In science the children were looking at seeds and how these disperse. They were examining 
different types of seeds and trying to identify which fruits they were from. 

We had a great, albeit wet day trip to the Mole Resort! The children had a go at archery,  
pottery painting, table tennis and air hockey but I think the favourite may have been the  
interactive gaming screen.  We ended the day with a soggy treasure trail but the children  
completed it with vigour and enthusiasm. Well done Class One! 

We also had forest school today so look out for FB posts! 

Have a great restful weekend 

Mrs Betts, Mrs Blacker and Mrs Gibson 

   

Class 1 - Mrs Betts 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 2- Mrs Miali 

It has been another busy week in Class 2 and the children have had lots of fun. I think they 
would agree that the highlight of the week was the fantastic trip to Wake Park. We had an 
absolutely fantastic time and they were all so well behaved and upheld our schools’ three 
Golden rules so proudly. The confidence shown in the water and on the obstacle course 
was brilliant. 

Back in the classroom and the children have been working hard in their English lessons 
consolidating their learning on adverbials and conjunctions. The class looked at different 
sentence structures and how coordinating or subordinating conjunctions can be used to 
make compound and complex sentences. All this knowledge is going to help make their 
writing more interesting and really grab the reader’s attention. 

Year 6 have completed ratio and proportion and are looking forward to moving onto algebra 
next week for maths. Year 3 are working well in decimals and understanding where tenths 
and hundredths are located on a place value table. 

In PE we are alternating between ultimate Frisbee and rounders. For both activities, we 
have focused on the throwing and catching elements of the sport and how they can be used 
effectively to enable team success. 

The class have been enjoying the art lessons this half term, focusing on silhouettes. They 
have explored how art has changed through history and used this as inspiration to guide 
their creativity in producing their own work. I am very excited to see how their ideas  
progress and to share their final pieces in a few weeks’ time. 

It was lovely to see the dads and granddad’s attending the Father’s Day breakfast on 
Wednesday. The sun was out and the children got to enjoy an alfresco breakfast with them 
and are very excited to share the personal gifts they have made for them. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs Miali, Mrs Blacker, Mrs Slade, Ms Gibson 

   



 

 

 

SUMMER CAMP 



 

 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
22ND APRIL 2025 — 25TH OCTOBER 2025 

You can order lunch till 8am on the same day. 

KS1 children are all entitled to free school meals. 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 
 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Kings Nympton Primary 

School, which entitles your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

• Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

• Income support 

• Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

• Income-related employment and support allowance 

• Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

• Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

Holiday Activities Food Programme in Devon  

https://eequ.org/devonhaf 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://eequ.org/devonhaf

